
 
 
 
 

     Florida Association of City Clerks 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 2021-20 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE FLORIDA ASSOCIATION OF CITY CLERKS EXPRESSING 

APPRECIATION AND GRATITUDE FOR MANY YEARS OF SERVICE AND 

DEDICATION OF CITY CLERK KAREN A. PHILLIPS, CMC, CITY OF PORT ST. 

LUCIE, FLORIDA. 
 

WHEREAS, Karen A. Phillips has worked for the City of Port St. Lucie for 27 years, serving as 

City Clerk for 18 years.  She has diligently served the City of Port St. Lucie for many years, and 

held herself to the highest standards giving much more to the City than she received; and 
 

WHEREAS, Karen A. Phillips was a valued member of the Florida Association of City Clerks  

and received CMC designation; and   
 

WHEREAS, Karen A. Phillips has carried out the duties and responsibilities in her capacity to the 

best of her abilities, utilizing and sharing her knowledge and expertise, which was enhanced by 

her participation in FACC through its conferences and educational seminars. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE FLORIDA ASSOCIATION OF CITY 

CLERKS THAT: 
 

SECTION 1:  The Florida Association of City Clerks offers its sincere appreciation and extends 

best wishes on behalf of all of its members to Karen A. Phillips in recognition of her retirement 

after years of dedicated service and professionalism in representing the office of the City Clerk of 

the City of Port St. Lucie. 
 

SECTION 2:  This Resolution shall take effect immediately upon adoption and authentication by 

the signatures of the President and President-Elect of the Florida Association of City Clerks. 
 

Presented this 23rd day of April, 2021.  

 

 

 

 

 

Deborah R. Buff, MMC             Stacey Johnston, MMC 
President, Florida Association of City Clerks            President-Elect, Florida Association of City Clerks 

City Clerk, City of Belle Glade, Florida             City Clerk, City of Holmes Beach, Florida 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating Over 45 Years of Professional Education 

 

 


